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Project Update  
 

The South Australian Government has committed $7 million for upgrades along Majors Road, O’Halloran Hill, 

between the Southern Expressway and Main South Road and between Lonsdale Road, Ocean Boulevard 

and the Southern Expressway. 

Majors Road, located approximately 15 kilometres southwest of the Adelaide CBD is an important arterial 

road, providing a key connection between Lonsdale Road and Main South Road. It carries an average of 

13,200 vehicles per day. The Majors Road Upgrade aims to improve the overall operation and safety of Majors 

Road and ensure the road caters to current and future traffic demands.  

As shown in the concept design over the page, the project for works between Southern Expressway and Main 

South Road includes:  

• pavement rehabilitation and undulation correction; 

• new access to the Glenthorne National Park;  

• improved connectivity at the Patrick Jonker Veloway (bikeway); and 

• minor road widening for safer merging westbound near Main South Road.  

The project will result in safer journeys and provide efficient access to the adjacent facilities. The project is 

expected to support 35 full time equivalent jobs during construction.  

Construction is scheduled to commence in mid January 2022 with completion expected in mid 2022, weather 

permitting. 

Access to properties will be maintained throughout the works wherever possible, with advance notice provided 

if there is a need to temporarily restrict driveway access. 

In addition, planning is underway for the upgrade works on Majors Road, between Lonsdale Road, Ocean 

Boulevard and the Southern Expressway. More information will be provided about this upgrade in the coming 

months. 

To speak to a member of the project team, or find out more about the project, please call 1300 794 880 or 
email dit.CommunityRelations@sa.gov.au  

We invite you to join the project mailing list to receive project updates and information as it becomes available. 
You can register your details by visiting the project website at www.dit.sa.gov.au/majors_road and selecting 
Registration, Feedback and Suggestions. 

Kind regards 

The Majors Road Project Team  
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Concept design for illustration purposes only 

 


